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LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE
Minutes of meeting 11-11-14 

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM by Rande Gray, Chair.  She suggested the committee focus on the first two groups of goals:  less than one year, and one to three years.  
Members discussed the possibility of changing the name of the committee, to include something about the future of Hollis.  No decision was reached.
Comprehensive Plan
Rande suggested that the list of goals from the Comprehensive Plan should be reviewed, determining which goals have been met and which have not.  New completion dates will need to be assigned to each goal. Perhaps the current Planning Board can review the Comprehensive Plan items assigned to them at a future meeting. River and Dana will present these ideas to the Planning Board on Dec. 8th.  It was requested that the Selectmen review the items assigned to them let us know the new dates assigned for completion.  Perhaps a joint meeting can be scheduled to include Planning Board, Selectmen, Budget Committee, and Long Range Planning Committee.

Land / Structure Inventory
Regarding town-owned land inventory, River has used the online tax maps to develop a list, and will confirm this information with the assessor and the tax collector.  She is also working with the road commissioner to develop a chart or spreadsheet showing the current condition of each road, date of last maintenance, and projected date for future repairs.
Road / Equipment Inventory
River will meet with Jack Rogala and the Road Commissioner
Fire / Rescue Inventory
Jason has completed this item and can report on it at the next meeting.
Historical Inventory
Rande will contact Meg to get a list of historical buildings and pertinent information.
TIF funds
Members discussed use of TIF funds.  River reported that the TIF is now being placed in a separate account, to help monitor funds spent and funds available.  A TIF district can be created anywhere in Hollis, as long as it has some financial benefit to Hollis as well as to surrounding towns.




Website

River reported that the new website is in the works.  Departments such as Fire/Rescue will have their own page.  This project will be ongoing over the next few months.

Summer Concert series and Summer Hollis Days

It was decided to combine these two items into one.

Members discussed planning a Hollis Home Day celebration for summer 2015.  This could include the Fire Dept., Parks & Rec., Lions Club, Scouts, perhaps a 5k road race, a summer concert, food vendors, and more.   Rande and River will seek input from surrounding towns that already have a summer celebration day every year.  Perhaps everything required could be donated, such as water from Poland Spring.  If funds are needed, this item would have to be included on the town warrant in June.  A date should be chosen in July or August that will not coincide with any other local fairs or festivals.  

The next meeting of this committee will be on Tuesday, December 2, at 7:00 PM, to focus on summer celebration plans, and will include representatives from the Fire Dept. and Parks & Rec.

Minutes submitted by Martha Turner, Secretary


											
